[image: image1.jpg]ESUNION

Christian care for families



THE MOTHERS' UNION – IRELAND

The Mothers' Union Office, St Michan's Church, Church Street, Dublin 7, DO7 XAC6
Telephone/Fax: +353 1 8735075     E-mail:  office@mothersunion.ie
Republic of Ireland
Dear 

As you may be aware the 25th of November 2018 is the start of the annual 16 Days of Activism against Gender Violence Campaign.  It takes place each year from 25 November (International Day for the Elimination of Violence against Women) until 10 December (International Human Rights Day). Whilst men are also affected by gender-based violence, the 16 Days of Activism highlights the disproportionate effect on women. Throughout the campaign, Mothers’ Union joins with many others, globally, to raise awareness of, and call for an end to, gender-based violence in all forms and in all societies.

Gender based violence is a huge problem worldwide. Here in Ireland we are not exempt.  Violence and abuse against women take many forms but the area of concern I would like to highlight to you and ask for your support at this time is for those women and children affected by domestic violence.  In 2017, there were 15,833 disclosures of domestic violence against women noted during 21,451 contacts with Women's Aid Direct Services; in 2016 over 13,500 women and children were accommodated and/or received support from a domestic violence service.  When these women make the decision to leave an abusive relationship they can often be re-traumatised by various obstacles that they face to try and establish a safe home for themselves and their children. 

The new Domestic Violence Bill 2017, (improving the protections available to women and children experiencing domestic violence and paving the way for Ireland's ratification of the Istanbul Convention) and the National ‘What Would You Do’ Campaign, are both very positive steps forward, however there are further issues that need to be addressed in support of these women and children.

Three of the issues I would highlight are: -

· Firstly, the availability of and access to affordable housing so that they can safely move out of emergency accommodation.  The current lack of social housing throughout Ireland impacts adversely on families trying to move on from abusive and violent relationships; they can spend months even years living in emergency accommodation, often within close proximity to their abuser, as there is no suitable social housing available and private rental is not an option.
· Secondly, the cost of living for families awaiting alternative accommodation is crippling – rents are costly, running costs eg. heat and light, particularly coming into winter months are high, school expenses - uniform, books, transport etc – is expensive, to name but a few. It would greatly alleviate family hardship, and the possibility of ongoing debt, if suitable grants were available for that interim period between leaving home and becoming settled in permanent affordable housing. 

· Thirdly, the low level of payment of maintenance to lone parents and the need for them to navigate the current adversarial and costly court system; a process that is particularly problematic for women who are seeking maintenance from an abusive partner or ex-partner.  This issue has been submitted to the Law Reform Commission for consideration in their 2017 Programme of Law Reform.

As a society we should all be doing everything we can to support victims and survivors, be they women, children or men.  As my elected representative I implore you to focus on the issues highlighted above; to campaign, advocate and exert influence wherever you can to bring about the changes that would send a message to these women and children that we care about them and they are not alone.

Thank you for considering this request, and I look forward to hearing from you. 

Yours sincerely,

Concerned Citizen and Mothers’ Union member

Mothers' Union is...

Founded in 1876, Mothers' Union is a Christian international family charity with over 4 million members dedicated to promoting marriage and supporting family life. It realises that the wellbeing of the family cannot be separated from the welfare of wider communities and therefore undertakes groundbreaking community work in over 83 countries. Whilst members come from all denominations, Mothers' Union as an organisation is usually based in the context of the Anglican Church. Wherever they are in the world, members all strive towards one unified vision, that of a world where God's love is shown through loving, respectful and flourishing relationships.

Promoting social justice is key for Mothers' Union: speaking out on issues which adversely affect family life, common threads across different countries are gender equality, gender-based violence, early marriage and tackling poverty. 

PAGE  

All-Ireland President      Phyllis Grothier                                          
                                             Office hours: 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. Administrative Officer    Jane Grindle                                                                                                      Wednesdays & Fridays

All-Ireland Treasurer      Peter Clampett







Charity by the Revenue commissioners 5161 
Registered charity number- 20007331 (Charities Regulatory Authority).

